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                                             Memorandum 
                                        
 

 
 
To: Princeton City Council 
 
Date: March 27, 2024 
 
Regarding: Donation made to the Princeton Fire Department 
 
From: Assistant Chief Josh Vaccari 
 
 
On 03/21/2024 the Princeton Fire Department received a donation in the amount of $2,350.00 from 
Tucs Equipment. The Princeton Fire Department is truly grateful for this donation. 
 
The donation will be used to replace 2 4-gas monitors that are old or damaged, and to purchase 2 
single gas monitors. These monitors are used to find hazardous or toxic atmospheres when the Fire 
Department responds to calls inside buildings or confined spaces. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Josh Vaccari 
Princeton Fire and Rescue 
Assistant Chief 
 


